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February 2018
Hello PlaymoL Partners and Co-laborers in the Ministry,

Anothel year has ended and a new year has begun, and there is still a great need for Christ here in

Honduras as well as the world. Reaching the next generation has been the
theme for many youth conferences and chmches We realize that we are
always one generation away from apostacy. It is a dependence on self and
not on God.

For that reason, this year’s theme is “With Your Eyes Fixed on Jesus™ taken
from H{:‘bl ews 12:2a, “Looking unto Jesus the author and finisher of our

faith...” With our focus on Christ we can have Direction, Peace, Victory, and Joy

Understanding the need to be focused on Christ enabled us to
| turn our attention to the youth camp. This year’s theme was
“Being an Influence.” It is possible to be different and an
influence in the lives of our friends. There were 100 teens and
young adults that attended the camp this year from four
different churches. This was the last year that “The Camp of
; . the Wiles™ came to train us in camp ministry. The group of
men and women that God put toocthe: this year as camp counselors, kitchen help, game technicians and
other posts was a huge blessing.

For the past five years, since the church was started in Danli, we have used different camp sites for our
youth. However, many of you know that God has provided a property to
be used for the camp here close to Danli. 1 am unsure if we will have it
ready to go by January of next year, but we have started building. The
project will cost around $85,000. We have about half of the amount
already committed!!! This year three campers accepted Christ as their
personal Savior and 24 surrendered to serve the Lord full-time.

In addition to those saved at camp, we were able to see many other

people make professions of faith in the Lord. So, on February 4 we were
able to have a baptismal service. Twenty people came ready to follow B
the Lord in Believers’ Baptism. As an added blessing, Pastor Pedro > el
Avila brought six people from the church in Los Robles to be baptized, and he was able to perform his

first baptism! [ was able to provide some moral support &).

We ended our eventful month with our annual Valentines Day dinner. This year each couple had one
month to do 13 different tasks. Such as: Do a Bible study together, go on a picnic, take a walk in the
park, go out to eat, etc... This one event has strengthened many marriages in the church.

Please pray with us for the construction of the camp and for the different ministries God has given us.
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